
A New Way to Remember a Loved One
A remembrance tree can grow in your loved 
one’s honor and be present for decades and 
for centuries to come.

if you are interested in learning more,
note ‘tree donation’ in your email and you

will be contacted by our Director of 
Family Services,  Nihkolas Tipton

Remembrance Trees

Each holiday season we prepare our annual newsletter, and going  
forward our goal is to reduce our costs, by making an effort to be 
more environmentally friendly, and make the shift to emailing  
our newsletter.

In order to do this, we need your help!

We’re Going Digital!
We are seeking to update our email lists.

How to update your email*:
 • Call: 540-344-4263

 • Email: pcrawford@thefairviewgroup.org

 • Visit our website: www.TheFairViewGroup.org 
  Complete the contact form on the home page of the website and   
 add “digital newsletter” in the subject line.

*Your email will not be shared. Even if you are certain we have your address, 
please send your current email and we will verify our records.

We are grateful to our donors  
for your contributions.   

If you would like to give, donations to the Foundation may be made online 
through our website. If you would like to use a contribution envelope, please 

contact our office. The Foundation is also receiving stock contributions. 

April 8, 1923 - October 19, 2020
Captain Russell Marion “Russ” 
Robinson, 97, of Mount Pleasant, 
Virginia, went to be with the Lord  
on Monday, October 19, 2020.  
Robinson was 21 years old in  
1944, the pilot of a B-24 Liberator  
nicknamed “Arrowhead.”’

Russell was born in Salem, Va., on 
April 8, 1923. He graduated from 
Andrew Lewis High School and  
was a World War II veteran. Russell 
embraced a career as an architect for 
30 years and was actively involved 
with the North Carolina National 

Guard. During World War II, Captain Robinson served 
as pilot of a B-24 Liberator heavy bomber in the Mighty 
Eighth Air Force, United States Army Air Forces, 453rd 
Bomb Group. He will be sadly missed by his family, 
friends, and fellow veterans.

Captain Russell Marion 
“Russ” Robinson

Our  grounds staff has worked hard this year to cut down and 
remove a total of 5 older trees and 25 stumps. With this, we have 
started a tree planting program that allows families to help cover the 
cost of new plantings throughout both Fair View and Cedar Lawn. 
There will be the opportunity to place a plaque for a loved one or in 
honor of a family at the base of the tree. We have specific places for 
the trees to be placed, along with a short list of the kind of trees that 
we have in mind. Contact Nihkolas Tipton for more information.

Planting a memorial tree is a wonderful, eco-friendly gift that will 
act as a lasting tribute for years to come.
Remembrance trees are living legacies meant to symbolize the continuance of 
life and provide a lifetime of remembrance for you, for  future generations and 
for our earth. 

We have started a Remembrance Tree Program, where trees may be purchased 
and given in memory of or in honor of a loved one to commemorate birthdays, 
weddings, anniversaries or other special dates and occasions. 

Consider dedicating a tree to an office worker, award winner, a beloved pet, or 
to commemorate a birth. You can add a plaque for remembrance, a stone, or 
even a special bench.  Trees make a perfect memorial gift.

Contact Nihkolas Tipton for more information.
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This year we have  
had a lot of feed- 
back about adding  
a partition along  
the back side of  
Cedar Lawn, where  
we have done a lot  
of work in the past  
few years. This project 
will allow us to 
block the view of the 
grounds equipment 
areas and the pile of 
accumulated dirt (that we continually move).  
Fortunately, we will still have the mountain view above 
the fence line. This cost includes a six-foot privacy fence made  
from premium pressure-treated pine pickets.  
This will help advance our mission to continually improve the  
beautification of the grounds, along with helping better serve our 
families and their wishes.  If you are interested in supporting  this 
project, please mark your Foundation Contribution for the Cedar 
Lawn fence project.  

Tree Stump CleanupLiving Tribute Program
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Grounds Crew

New Fence Project

HONORING A HERO

tradition continues
Local Scouts Honor Veterans

On an early Saturday morning in November, Scouts  
from Troop 352, along with their leaders and  
volunteers, grouped together to once again
pay tribute to our veterans. 

As in the past, the yearly gathering began with  
a flag ceremony that consisted of retiring an  
older flag and raising a new one.  Then they  
went straight to work, seeking out the grave  
sites of veterans and placing a fresh American  
flag at those graves to honor their memory and  
the sacrifice they made to our country. 

Interred in Fair View Cemetery on Thursday, October 22, 2020 
with military honors and a personal flyover by his good buddy 
and fellow WWII buddy, Lee Anthony.

Keeping up the Grounds
Being Good Stewards

Proposed new 
fence will cost 

$5,480.00

We couldn’t do what we do without our AMAZING crew! Each person is key in 
maintaining our organization, and we appreciate their helpful, conscientious, 
and proactive attitudes! It is a pleasure to get to work with them every day!

We couldn’t do it without them!

thankyou!

A stately magnolia tree
enhancing Fair View Cemetery

One of the many cedar trees at 
Cedar Lawn Memorial Park




